THE SUPS SUPPORTER

STEVENAGE UNDERWATER PHOTOGRAPHIC SOCIETY

NOTES OF MEETING HELD ON

TUESDAY 14 OCTOBER 2014
INTRODUCTION

The Chairman, Bob Allen, welcomed all to the meeting.  Approximately 16 members attended the meeting.  He welcomed one new member, Andrew Theophilus.  Bob made the usual announcements re health and safety and announced the following:
1. Dave Collins has purchased the new projector.  It is an Optima DH 1011 and cost £670.00 from Amazon.
2. .Ken is in Australia and Ray is in Indonesia (with other SUPS/SSAC members).
3. Vicky and Neil are going to Sharm El Sheik towards the end of November so speak to them if you would like to join them.
4. The Annual speaker for November’s meeting is Martin Edge.  All members are encouraged to bring guests and attend our only public meeting, which we must do as a condition of the Arts Guild.
5. SSAC Annual Dinner and Dance is on 15 November at The Sun Hotel in Hitchin for £30 for a dinner and dance.  Thursday this week is the last day to purchase your tickets online so if you want to go and have not got the contact details speak to Denise tonight.
6. Excellent meeting last month with Paul Colley, author of Winning Images with Any Camera which has a different perspective and well worth looking at.

7. SUPS Calendar has now been done to the point of printing.  All we need now is the final number for the print run, by the end of this week.  If you do not order you will miss the opportunity to have this fabulous work on your kitchen wall!

8. NEC Dive Show is on 25 and 26 October.  Colin Noel will be exhibiting on 26 October so do go and see him.

9. Next Committee Meeting is on 2 December at Colin Noel’s house at 7.30 pm prompt.

10. Next year’s Committee will need a Chairman (or Assistant) and Secretary.  We also need a new SUPS Supporter Editor/Provider.
CALENDAR PHOTOS
These were shown back to back on the new and old projector for;

1  members to see the photos
2  to compare the projectors – it was evident the colours were richer and images sharper with the new projector but there does need to be some calibration with the computer used.  Nevertheless, a purchase welcomed by those present so thank you Dave.
FOCUS ON – LEADING LINES
ABOVE WATER

There were 21 entries for this category.  Thank you and well done to everyone who entered.
1st
Arrows by George Stergios
2nd
Arctic Night by Dave Collins
3rd
Shard Lookup by George Stergios
4th
Crossing the Bridge by Vicky Collins
UNDERWATER

There were 23 entries for this category.  Thank you and well done to everyone who entered.

1st
Shoal of Chevron Barracuda by Dave Baker
2nd
Million Hope and Buddy by Sue Heaps
3rd
Carnatic Bow Section by Bob Allen
4th
Carnatic by Dave Baker
DIVING IN MAURITIUS BY COLIN NOEL

Colin and Tracie started by offering us all a taste of Mauritian Rum – lovely thank you!!  Mauritius is a small Island in the Indian Ocean off the coast of Africa.  .  It was English and part of the Commonwealth but everyone speaks French.  It is small enough to drive around in a day.  In April the water was 25 degrees.  They stayed at the north west end where there are lots of things to dive on: reefs, wrecks and other interesting things.
Colin showed photos of the area: a typical house, gardens, landscapes, waterfalls, people, food, trees and tortoise to give a sense of the above water environment.  He then moved to underwater and began with the dive boat.  The photos underwater included: torpedo ray, yellow fish, wreck, coral, domino fish, black and white clown fish, flat fish, goat fish, moray eels, nudibranch, titan trigger fish, black coral, cucumbers, tubeworm and stonefish.
In the evenings Tracie and Colin enjoyed the sunsets with their white rum!

MEMBERS’ IMAGES FROM PHOTO SHOOT AT HARTHAM PARK
These were not shown so will be seen at the December meeting.
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be on 11 November 2014 at The Arts Centre on Roaring Meg, Stevenage, commencing at 8.00 pm and will include:
The Annual Speaker, Martin Edge – one of the finest UK underwater photographers.
All Guests welcome and we hope as many members as possible can attend.  Look forward to seeing you there!!

A SUPS SUPPORTER!
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